Mark Sanford _ ‘ Marcia S. Adams
Governor e wa f Director

State of South Carolina

Department of Motor Vehicles

August 31%, 2010

The Honorable Mark Sanford
Office of the Governor

P.O. Box 11829

Columbia, SC 29211

Dear Governor Sanford:

The Department of Motor Vehicles will not be requesting any new operating or capital
funding in its FY 2011 — 2012 budget submission. The overall authorization increase
request detailed in our submission is solely due to an increase in Federal grant funds.
Additionally, the DMV does not have any new proviso requests or modification/deletions
of existing provisos for FY 2011 —2012.

As you are aware, DMV is now totally funded by revenues generated and retained by the
agency. While these revenues are sufficient to fund current operations, new legislative
mandates could prove to have a severe impact on this existing revenue base. Therefore,
as we enter into the 2011 legislative session, DMV will need to request funding support
for implementation of any legislation having a fiscal impact that is not proposed and
budgeted for by the agency.

If you should have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to
call me. Thank you for your consideration of this request and your continued support of
the Department of Motor Vehicles.

Sincerely,

Minsa, od. Ly

Marcia S. Adams
Executive Director

Post Office Box 1498, Blythewood, South Carolina 29016



